



# Minutes of the Mohave Sportsman Club

Meeting of 05/09/2024

## I. OPEN THE MEETING AT 6PM

## II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

## III. CALL TO ORDER

## IV. OPEN CALL TO MEMBERS

- 1) Mike President of Mohave Greens states they have cleaned up bays 1-5. Also wants to acknowledge Steve, Greg and Frank for what has been done at the Clay target center.
- 2) Archery is having 3D shoot on June 1<sup>st</sup>. All information is on the calendar.
- 3) Stan Snow states gun clubs from all around Mohave county would like to be associated with us and start having events at our range. Lake Havasu would like to start working with us. Parabellum wants to start a best of Mohave shoot. California Rifle and Pistol Associations Competitive shooters would like to have a meet. Tri state would like to work with us too.
- 4) Mother Road Revolver shoot November 15<sup>th</sup> and 16<sup>th</sup> being set up by Craig Severance.
- 5) ATA shoot Saturday is on the calendar. June 27<sup>th</sup> is cancelled.

## V. CLOSE CALL TO MEMBERS 18:30

## VI. OPEN BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

## VII. ROLL CALL

<u>Present</u>	<u>Absent</u>	
x		Fred Bunge, President
		, Vice President
x		Vicki Holm, Treasurer
		Sheila , Secretary
x		Don Martin, Government Liaison
x		James McGeachy, Director at Large
		Craig Severance, Director at Large
x		Stan Snow, Director at Large
<b>QUORUM MET:</b>		<b>YES</b> or No

## VIII. READING & APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

Previous minutes of	4/11/24	were read by	Vicki Holm	
Motion to Accept	Fred	Seconded	Stan	Accepted
Notes:				

**IX. TREASURER'S REPORT:**

Vicki Holm		Read the Treasurer's Report			
Motion to Accept by:	Stan		Seconded by:	Jim	Accepted

**X. REPORT OF OFFICERS:**

RANGE REPORT:

**XI. OLD BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:**

1) Cameras on the bays 0 and 1 are being turned on and the batteries are being eaten by the wind. Linda has done research and found better cameras. Cameras would have solar panels. Signs need to be printed to let people know they are being filmed. Fred will be the one to get the signs made. Need to have pistol caliber listed on the signs. Steve Bell states he has telephone pole at the CTC range. Motion was made for purchase of 4 cameras by Don and Stan seconded. Board approved.
2) The lawsuit for the damage has been settled as the damage has been paid.
3) Dave about red flag/green flag on the persons file. Dave was asked to get prices for plates on bay 0 and 1.
4) Motion made by Stan for Arizona summers to come do the service and fix. Vicki seconded.
5) Fishing for Smiles.
6) Payment every month from the SCTP needs to be done. Need to start paying 4 dollars per round.
7) Get Gary Johnson a letter for donation.
8) Steve said the 4 card readers have been sent back to us and they will be getting us a bill for what is supposed to be as we have no idea of what they will cost. 9 out of 10 stations have been completed.

**XII. NEW BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:**

1) Stan proposed to have a stipend for \$50.00 per year or volunteer for at least 4 hours. Board decision or membership decision needs to be looked at. Wording is actually fee of 50 per year or 4 hours. Discussion needs to be had. Need to research it.
2) Stan spoke about the SOP about the ammunition and stated needs to be rewritten. RSO being paid by the range. Putting together another committee on the SOP. Committee needs to be brought it together.

Match directors need to be working on the SOP. Motion made by Stan second Jim board approved.
3) Fishing for Smiles Don asked how many applications. No one has signed up at the office. 108 kids stated from the Elks lodge. Don states need more kids. Jim stated they were turned down 5 times for the grant and has now gotten it. Total they stated was they have raised 5500.00. Jim will be going on Monday at the elks.
4) Steve Bell sent email for money needed. Truck load of gravel 25 yards will be 950.00. Don makes motion for 1230.00 Stan second. Vote 4-1. Motion passed.
5) Brad from sctp states he has turned in sign in sheets and has dropped off check paying for the months necessary. Monthly will be the ongoing payment. Steve Bell stated he will have an estimate on when we need to get clays.

### XIII. CLOSE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Vicki	made a motion to adjourn the meeting			
Motion to Accept by:	Stan	Seconded by:		Accepted

Meeting adjourned at:	8:15	pm
-----------------------	------	----